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Happy Nurses Week from BAYADA 
Home Health Care!

Dear Lt. Governor Bryant,
 

As we approach Nurses Week, BAYADA Home Health Care would like to thank you for 
your ongoing support of the home health care nurses who enable many of your 
constituents to be cared for in the comfort and safety of their own homes.

BAYADA is excited to honor all our nurses, including the 399 we employ in South 
Carolina, during Nurses Week, May 6 through 12. These compassionate, skilled 
professionals are on the front lines every day, making sure that residents receive the 
high-quality home health care services necessary to keep them out of the hospital and 
with their families in the more cost-effective and patient-preferred setting.

During Nurses Week, BAYADA is rolling out a national campaign under the theme 
Share. Care. Dare to express our heartfelt gratitude to our company’s and our 
community’s nurses. We’re committed to attracting and retaining the best clinicians 
who love what they do. Our Nurses Week activities exemplify how BAYADA does our 
part to help combat the nursing shortage and to ensure that these special folks in our 
communities feel honored and appreciated for their career and calling.

For more information about our comprehensive Nurses Week plans, please reference 
our flyer.

I hope that we at BAYADA can continue to be a resource to you and your staff 
regarding in-home nursing care in South Carolina.If you’d like to learn more about 
Nurses Week, or should you have questions or require information about BAYADA or 
home care in general, please email me or call me at 803-327-8900.

Thank you again for your ongoing support,

Melissa Allman

Melissa Allman
BAYADA Home Health Care | Director, Government Affairs in South Carolina
 
454 South Anderson Road, Ste 121| Rock Hill, SC 29730
 
Office 803-327-8900 | Cisco extension 048218 | www.bayada.com

bayada.com
BAYADA specialty practices include Home Health Care,
 
Pediatrics, Hospice, and Habilitation.
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